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GOVERNOR’S MESSAGE 

It is exciting to announce a new venue for our 
meetings. We visited and dined at the Adams Mill 
in Manchester, CT. The food was excellent, and the 
meeting room will fulfill all of our needs to a “T”. 
There is parking right near the door, and there are 
no stairs. It is bright with lots of windows and a 
good working public address system. I think you 
will enjoy the meal choices. Thank you to Mary and 
Bob Wassung and Bill and Bev Warner for 
investigating this site with me. 
 
David Grant and I are working on a power point 
presentation to be shown to our local learning-in-
retirement groups. We are focusing on the 
Mayflower voyage – its precedent events and the 
actual trip. This is the first in a series that we are 
designing. If you have a civic, patriotic, or 
educational group that would enjoy our 
presentation, please let me know. 
 
The September meeting of the General Society in 
Plymouth will be an exciting event. If you care to 
be a delegate, please contact me at 
mbrown@ct.metrocast.net or Nola Johannes at 
nolaj@cox.net. Two of our members have been 
nominated for national office. Donald Studley will 
again be a candidate for Treasurer General and 
Midge Hurtuk is a candidate for the newly 
reconfigured Historian General post. The meeting 
takes place the weekend after Labor Day, with the 
business meetings on Sept.8th and 9th. Join us in 
promoting, voting, and celebrating. 
 
I have been presenting several programs, one of 
which is on the women of the Plantation. These 
women may conjure thoughts of spinning and 
weaving and keeping the kettle on the hearth 
bubbling, but this is actually a misconception. The 

Pilgrim women did not spin 
and weave. There was nothing 
to spin or weave. The 
European Guilds were 
composed of men, and men 
were the only ones to do these 
tasks. If men allowed women 
to work the looms, they risked 
losing their guild 
memberships.  When 
subsequent ships arrived in 
Plymouth, they brought with 
them supplies, including clothing, and one tried to 
find something that would fit. The women sewed 
and were able to mend and perhaps do minor 
alterations. 
 
Women’s time was spent gardening and caring for 
the chickens and animals that were brought over 
later. Food preparation took a great deal of time as 
they cooked over open fires. The corn was ground 
in large mortars with pestles, and bread was baked 
in the communal oven when it was fired up, 
perhaps once a week. The small game and fish 
brought in by the men was boiled and served as a 
stew or pottage, a thick soup or stew made of 
vegetables and meat. When you are hungry, 
everything tastes good. 
 
I look forward to seeing each of you at our October 
meeting. You will enjoy the new venue. 
      
 Sincerely, 
 

Mary Brown,  
Governor

http://www.ctmayflower.org/


  2 

 

 

 

Committees 2014 
 

Auditor: Brian Bristol 
Ass’t Treasurer:  
Joan Prentice                      jowp32@hotmail.com 
By-Laws: 
Robert Cushman                        Cjc119@aol.com 
Joan Prentice                      jowp32@hotmail.com 
Computer Scanning: 
Greg Thompson                  gthomp5749@aol.com 
Education: 
Ellen Swayne                     eswayne@comcast.net 
Mary Brown                  mbrown@ct.metrocast.net 
Nola Johannes                               nola.j@cox.net 
David Grant                       sybilcreek@yahoo.com   
Donna Mangiafico               djmangiafico@aol.com 
Finance Committee: 
David Grant                       sybilcreek@yahoo.com 
Donald Studley                       dtstudley@snet.net 

Joan Prentice                    jowp32@@hotmail.com 
Charles Zoubek                    clzoubek@yahoo.com 
                  203-661-8827 
Hospitality: 
William Lane                        lanewjg@comcast.net 
Insignia: 

Marg Studley                                wes91@aol.com 
                  203-426-3651 
Junior Enrollment: 
Mary Brown (chair)                  
mbrown@ct.metrocast.net 
Ellen Swayne                      eswayne@comcast.net 
Beverly Warner                    bill.warner@juno.com 
Membership: 
Joan Prentice                       jowp32@hotmail.com 
Greg Thompson                   gthomp5749@aol.com 
Newsletter: 
Elisabeth Edwards               dogdance00@aol.com 
Mary Agliardo                mlagliardo@sbcglobal.net 

Nominations 
Marjorie Hurtuk                       mhurtuk@aol.com 
Donald Studley                       dtstudley@snet.net 
Publicity: 
Donna Mangiafico              djmangiafico@aol.com               
Programs: 

Mary Wassung                                860-691-3342 
Reservations: 
Beverly Warner                    bill.warner@juno.com 
                                         860-923-3363 
Scholarship: 
William Warner                     bill.warner@juno.com 

Julia Post                             jppart@sbcglobal.net                                               
Deanna Anglovich          Deanna.ct@sbcglobal.net 
Sally D’Amato 
 
 

           Directory of Officers 2014 
Governor: 
Mary Brown                 mbrown@ct.metrocast.net 
                                            860-774-3458 
Deputy Governor: 
Greg Thompson                gthomp5749@aol.com 
           203-215-1755 
Recording Secretary: 
Deanna Anglovich       Deanna.ct@sbcglobal.net 
                                  860-677-6876 
Corresponding Secretary: 
Nola Johannes                            nola.j@cox.net 
                     860-649-7297 
Treasurer: 
David Grant                     sybilcreek@yahoo.com 
                      203-315-0561 
Historian: 
Marjorie Hurtuk                     mhurtuk@aol.com 
 
Elder: 
Rev. Jean E. Knapp       peterjean@sbcglobal.net 
                      860-536-6170 
Captain:      
William J. Lane, Jr.            lanewjg@comcast.net 
             203-288-5863 
Archivist:      
Greg Thompson                 gthomp5749@aol.com 
             203-215-1755 
 
Deputy Governor General of CT: 
Greg Thompson                gthomp5749@aol.com  
                      
Assistant General for CT: 
Mary Brown              mbrown@ct.metrocast.net 
 
General Society Treasurer General: 
Donald Studley                    dtstudley@snet.net 
    
Assistants 2014              
Joan Prentice                     jowp32@hotmail.com 
Elisabeth Edwards             dogdance00@aol.com 
Mary Agliardo              mlagliardo@sbcglobal.net 
Donna Mangiafico             djmangiafico@aol.com 
William Warner                  bill.warner@juno.com 
Don Studley                          dtstudley@snet.net 
 
Deputy Governor General 
 for CT in the GSMD                Greg Thompson 
                                          
Asst. General for CT          
In the GSMG                            Mary Brown 
                        
General Society 
Treasurer General                    Don Studley 
 

 The fact that an article appears in Nutmeg 

Gratings does not in any way reflect that 

Gratings, its staff, or the CT. Society of 

Mayflower Descendants guarantees the 

historical accuracy of any information contained 
therein. 

 

 

mailto:gthomp5749@aol.com
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                                                 NEW MEMBERS APPROVED 
 

Descendants of John Alden 
Katherine Marie Crosby Churchill, Hanover, MA 
George Eugene Esposito, Jr., Meriden, CT 
Rogers Charles Hooper, N. Falmouth, MA 
 

Descendants of Isaac Allerton 
Douglas J. Roberts, Willington, CT 
Dianne Lynne Timpson, Windsor, CT 

 

Descendants of William Bradford 
Cynthia Lynn Casasant Mangini, Enfield,CT 
Miles Emmanuel Mortali, Old Saybrook, CT 

  

Descendants of William Brewster 
Richard Harold Fawcett, Uncasville, CT 
Patrick Harris Hoerle, Gaithersburg, MD 
Cody Tyler Kulkin, New Canaan, CT 
Melissa Fawcett Tantaqui Zobel, Mystic, CT 

  

Descendant of Mary Chilton 
Catherine Ellida Chapman Hiller, Gales Ferry, CT 

  

Descendants of Stephen Hopkins 
Maureen Constance Sheehan, Old Lyme, CT 
Alice Desire Halliday Walsh, Norwalk, CT 

  

Descendants of John Howland 
Cassidy Elizabeth Correll, W. Simsbury, CT 
Lindsay Irene Correll, W. Simsbury, CT 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Descendant of Thomas Rogers 
 Gail Jean Higgins Roussel, E. Hampton, CT 

  

Descendants of George Soule 
Matthew Drinkwater, W. Suffield, CT 
Tabitha Granoth, Oakville, CT 
Brian Wallace Park, Preston, CT 

 

Descendants of Miles Standish 
Raymond Leonard Clauson, Canterbury, CT 
Liane Mary Goulet Dew, Milford, CT 
 

Descendants of Elizabeth Tilley 
Perry Tyler Green, New Hartford, CT 
Ashley Louise Kaiser, Hopkinton, MA 

  

Descendants of Richard Warren 
Kristen Dimock Becher, Lyme, CT 
Dianne Gilbert, S. Windsor, CT 
Brandon Avery Kinnie, Griswold, CT 
David Michael Rock, Fairfield, CT 
 

Descendant of William White 
Nancy Kingsbury Davis Lasar, Washington, CT 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

    

IN MEMORIAM 

 
 John Bradley Allen, 2/1/2014 

Richard Rouse, 3/30/2014 
Judith Manchester, 4/12/14 
Shirley Sylvester, 4/15/2014 
Pauline Blondin, 4/19/2014 

Nancy J. Wicander Johnson, 4/22/2014 

 
 
 

Our deepest sympathies to the families and friends of our deceased 

members.  May  God be with them on their final voyage. 
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2020 Logo Merchandise 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 The 2020 shop is up and running on our website ctmayflower.org. 

Orders will be processed quickly. If anyone wants to order the car magnets or 

bumper stickers, they can save the postal charge online by sending a check for 

$5 made out to CT Mayflower Society, along with a self addressed, stamped 

envelope. Mail to Bill Warner, Box 232, Thompson, CT 06277. 

 

 

A. Coffee Mug, 15 ounce $ 15 E. Pen, Ballpoint $   5 
B. Water Bottle, 24 ounce $   5 F. Lapel Pin $ 10 

C. Bumper Sticker, 3 X 5 in. 2 / $ 5 G. Money Clip $ 10 

D. Car Magnet, 3 X 5 in. $   5 H. Tie Tack $ 10 
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2014 Scholarship Winners 
 

The Society of Mayflower Descendants in the State of Connecticut awards three 

annual scholarships of $1,620 each. Any high school senior graduating from a CT 
secondary school, public or private, and who is a resident of CT is eligible for these 
scholarships. One need not, however, be a member of the CT Society of Mayflower 
Descendants. With reference to the Mrs. Henry Griggs Isham and Bernice Andrews 
Livingston Rieg scholarships, special consideration will be given to applicants who are 
either members or junior members of the CT Society, or who are the child or 
grandchild of one of our members. These applicants, unlike the Jordan Konov 
Scholarship, need not be CT residents. The Konov scholarship is open to CT residents 
only. Academic achievement, extra-curricular involvement, and community service are 
considered in the review of each application.  

  
Mrs. Henry Griggs Isham Scholarship 
 

Miss Christina Hart Wadsworth 
Atherton, CA 94027 
 
Christina attends Menlo School in Atherton, CA where she is a 
highest honors student, with an SAT Score of 2310 (out of a 
possible 2400) and is a member of the student council and Coat 
of Arms, the school newspaper. She volunteers for many 
charitable organizations and is a tutor. Her father is a member of 
the Connecticut Mayflower Society.  She is planning to attend 

Stanford University. 
 

Miss Wadsworth’s statement to members: “To the Society of Mayflower Descendants in 
Connecticut, the scholarship committee, and Mr. Warner - thank you.  Thank you for 
working tirelessly to continue the Pilgrim legacy, for being role models to young adults, 
for enabling students like me to follow our dreams.  And because of your incredible 
generosity and support, next year I will follow my dream to Stanford University.  I 
simply cannot thank you enough, and I am especially grateful to receive an award that 
truly reflects the Pilgrims' courageous actions.  

 
“I am the first of my Wadsworth and Hart lines, in the 377 years since the founding of 
Hartford, to not have been a native of the State of Connecticut, but it holds a special 
place in my heart.  
 
“Next year, I will attend Stanford's School of Engineering to pursue a Bachelor's of 
Science in computer science and a Minor in Economics. After college, I aspire to enter 
the business world as an influential woman in technology, and one day, I hope to be in 
a position to give back to my community, as you have done for me. Thank you again; I 
will always be honored to be a recipient of the Mrs. Henry Griggs Isham Scholarship.” 
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Bernice Andrews Livingston Rieg Scholarship 
 

Mr. Brandon Kinnie 

Griswold, CT 06351 
 
Brandon attends Griswold High School, where he is a member of the 
Lacrosse Team and the string orchestra and is a high honors student. 
He is an active member of student council and participates in cross 
country and track teams. He is also a junior affiliate member of the 
Mayflower Society. College plans are undecided, but he intends to be an 
engineering major. 

 

Mr. Kinnie’s statement to the members: “As many of you know, my name is Brandon 
Kinnie. I am currently a senior at Griswold High School and will be graduating in less 
than two months. Thank you, Mr. Warner and the scholarship committee, members of 

the CT Mayflower Society, and the originators of these wonderful endowments. I am 
truly honored and grateful for the generous assistance you have provided. This will 
help me on my adventure of higher learning. 
 
“The Bernice A. Livingston Rieg scholarship is particularly meaningful to me. I, too, 
have my roots firmly rooted in the family farm. May I have the compassion, foresight, 
and determination to emulate the achievements of Mrs. Rieg in my own way. 
“My Mayflower ancestor is Richard Warren. I am a recent member of the Connecticut 
Society of Mayflower Descendants. My grandfather was a member of the society and 
my father is a current member. My three younger siblings are all junior affiliate 
members. 
 
“I have always enjoyed building and constructing objects. This has helped me realize 
that I want to go to school for engineering. This chance will be greatly utilized, as I will 
learn as much as I can to better the world we live in. Thank you so much for this great 
opportunity that you are helping me realize.” 

 
 
Jordan Konov Scholarship 
 

Miss Emily Rose Ogland 
Old Lyme, CT 06371 

 
Emily attends Williams School in New London, CT, where she is a 
straight A student with an SAT score of 2170. She obtained highest 
honors every semester. She is a ballet dancer and an equestrian rider, a 
math and science tutor, and the co-editor of her school’s literary 

magazine. She volunteers for United Way Youth Board and Salvation Army Kettle 
Drive. College and major are yet to be decided. 

 
Miss Ogland’s statement to the members: “I am humbled to be chosen for a 

Mayflower scholarship, and I am profoundly grateful for it – not only for the award, 
but for being able to help my parents with the great expense they will be undertaking 
for my sake. Their devotion to my education is a legacy that I hope will flourish 
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throughout my life, and I want to thank the Society of Mayflower Descendants for 
helping me to make that possible. Although I do not have Pilgrims among my 
ancestors, my family has – as do all Americans – an immigration story. My father came 
from Norway when he was a young boy, and he had to learn, as had the Pilgrims, how 

to find his way in a new world. The courage, perseverance, and modesty that this 
requires are always to be honored and are essential to effective cooperation. This is all 
the more important today when factionalism and discord are so dishearteningly 
prevalent. It is also central to genuine learning. 
 
“I do not yet know what my course of study will be. I will find out when I get there. So 
many fields are fresh with excitement. This year history has intrigued me, although I 
love biology, too. French and Latin have sustained my interest, but literature has 
recently inspired me with its deep perspective on human nature. My parents had 
hoped that I would see this, and I am old enough to begin to agree. 
 
“In just a few months, I will be entering a college where the liberal arts and sciences 

flourish. (Ed.: by April 26, 2014, Emily hoped to have made a decision about her 
college matriculation.) I know that I will find the excitement of new things, in what, at 
present, is a land of the unknown. I am reminded of the Pilgrims, who undertook their 
arduous discovery with faith and sincerity, as they ventured to find what the future 
would bring. While a young person of today cannot compare her own situation with 
their unimaginably great hardship, as I stand here to accept this award, I am deeply 
humbled by their example.” 
 

  
 

Something to Consider: Life Membership 

 
Have you considered life membership for yourself or a family member? The general 
society dues will be increasing, and as a result our state dues will reflect this new rate. 
If you sign up for life membership prior to the dues increase, you will save yourself a 
bit of money, assure a continuing membership throughout your life, avoid the annual 
dues notice, and never have to worry about future dues increases, especially as those 
increases might impact a budget governed by a fixed income. Life membership status 
also alleviates the work of our membership chair when she sends our dues invoices. 
The rates are age-based as follows: age birth to 17 - $900; age 18-54 -$750; age 55 
and up - $600. These rates will increase this fall. If you are interested in converting or 
enrolling a family member, please contact Joan Prentice at jowp32@hotmail.com. 
Thank you for considering this option. 

                                                               Mary Brown 

 
 

  
 

  

mailto:jowp32@hotmail.com
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LIFE MEMBERSHIPS 
By Midge Hurtuk, Historian 

 
 

I frequently get inquiries from parents, grandparents, and grandaunts and -uncles about gifting 
juniors or young members with life memberships.  It’s expensive, but those inquiring are motivated 
by wanting the family history to stay alive and continue into future generations.  Some of you may 
also be thinking about converting to life memberships for yourself.  If so, now would be a very good 
time!! 
 
Life fees are based on a multiple of regular (annual) dues.  When you commit to the fees for a life 
membership, we/your Society commits to a lifetime of paying those annual dues.  For this reason, 
when annual dues go up, the life fees go up. 
 
Plymouth has not raised the annual fee we pay for each member in about 15 years.  They will be 
proposing an increase at the September Congress – and we anticipate that it will be approved.  

Connecticut’s dues will increase as of October 1.   This means that our life fees will increased. 
 
My reason for explaining this now is that you have a little window in which to arrange for a life 
membership at the current lower rates if this is something you have been thinking about doing.  
The new fee schedule will go into effect with the fall vote.  Until that point, you can convert a regular 
membership to a life membership at the current rates.   
 
Here are the differences in fees: 
 
 Age    Current Fee  Pending Fee 
 
       Birth to age 18      $900.00       $1,050.00 
       19-55                  750.00                         875.00 
       Over 55         600.00            700.00 
 
If this is something you want to do, get in touch with me (mhurtuk@aol.com or 860 872-2181) no 
later than the end of August. 
 

 

 

 
 

RECIPES NEEDED! 
Ellen Swayne, Education Committee 

The Education Committee is putting together a cookbook of recipes using corn.  We are looking for 
any favorites from your file, ranging from cornbread to popcorn to casseroles to whatever you would 
like to submit.  Please send your recipes to Ellen Swayne at eswayne@comcast.net or 43 Seminary 
Rd, Simsbury CT  06070 by August 1.  Thank you very much. 
 

 
 

mailto:eswayne@comcast.net
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Art/Writing Contest 2014 

Thanks to all participants for their thoughtfulness, creativity, and hard work. Here 
are their efforts for all to enjoy.  
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Ben Kinnie 
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Makayla Kinnie 
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Brianna Kinnie 
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While we’re enjoying one of our summer favorites, we might think of how we came to have corn on  

the cob. A Native American named Squanto taught our Pilgrim forefathers how to plant corn. No 

info yet on who invented the butter and salt combo that enhances its flavor so deliciously. 

 

The following is excerpted from Biography.com. 

 

Early Life and Capture 

Born circa 1580 near Plymouth, 

Massachusetts, Squanto, also known as 

Tisquantum, is best remembered for serving 

as an interpreter and guide for the Pilgrim 

settlers at Plymouth in the 1620s. Historians 

know little about Squanto's life. A Patuxet 

Indian born in present-day Massachusetts, 

Squanto is believed to have been captured as 

a young boy along the Maine coast in 1605 by 

Captain George Weymouth, who had been 

commissioned by Plymouth Company owner 

Sir Ferdinando Gorges to explore the coast of 

Maine and Massachusetts, and reportedly 

captured Squanto, along with four 

Penobscots, because he thought his financial 

backers in Britain might want to see some 

Indians. 

Weymouth brought Squanto and the other 

Indians to England, where Squanto lived with 

Ferdinando Gorges, who taught him English 

and hired him to be an interpreter and guide. 

 

 

Interpreter and Guide for the Pilgrims  

Now fluent in English, Squanto returned to 

his homeland in 1614 with English explorer 

John Smith, possibly acting as a guide, but 

was captured again by another British 

explorer, Thomas Hunt, and sold into slavery 

in Spain. Squanto escaped, lived with monks 

for a few years, and eventually returned to 

North America in 1619, only to find his entire 

Patuxet tribe dead from smallpox. He went to 

live with the nearby Wampanoags. 

In 1621, Squanto was introduced to the 

Pilgrims at Plymouth, and subsequently acted 

as an interpreter between Pilgrim 

representatives and Wampanoag Chief 

Massasoit. In the fall of 1621, the Pilgrims and 

Wampanoags celebrated the first Thanksgiving 

after reaping a successful crop. The following 

year, Squanto deepened the Pilgrims' trust by 

helping them find a lost boy, and assisted 

them with planting and fishing. 

Embroiled in the politics emerging between 

the settlers and the local tribes, Squanto died 

of a fever in Chatham, Massachusetts, circa 

November 1622, while acting as a guide for 

Governor William Bradford. 
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The Society of Mayflower Descendants 

In the State of Connecticut 

32 Nichols Lane 

Waterford, CT 06385 
 
 

 

 


